REPORT OF THE 
TOWN CLERK

To the Chair and Members
of Maghull Town Council 
Meeting held 12th November 2014

1.  BUY WITH CONFIDENCE SCHEME

Buy With Confidence is a voluntary scheme run by Sefton MBC Trading Standards department. The Scheme is a nationwide initiative but is being administered via local authority trading standards.

In order to become a Buy With Confidence member, a business must first apply or be recommended to join the scheme and must then pass a set of tailored background checks. Membership of the scheme is not given lightly – amongst other checks, each applicant will have their complaints history reviewed and will receive a visit from Trading Standards. Good references are required from previous customers and applicants must agree to abide by the scheme’s code of conduct, which requires them to follow the letter and spirit of the law. Criminal records basic disclosure may also be required in some circumstances.

Buy With Confidence member businesses are also subject to ongoing checks and customer feedback is monitored.  The Scheme allows for members of the public to be confident that some checks have been carried out before either using the business or asking the trader for a quote.  It would be particularly useful for vulnerable residents, the elderly or those who lack confidence in speaking to tradesmen for various reasons.

The Sefton Scheme is free for members to join.  There are not currently any members within the Maghull area and Sefton MBC would like to tackle this.  The Scheme could be adopted and supported by Maghull Town Council to help increase the number of businesses within the Scheme to help both local residents and businesses.  Our support could include a page on the website which included all the registered businesses, copies of the relevant forms and links to Sefton’s website.  This would not increase the Admin Section’s workload significantly.  It would merely be another method for directing residents to the appropriate site for their query.
  
Recommendations:

1. That the Council consider whether to support the Buy With Confidence Scheme;
2. That the report be noted.
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    2.  MAGHULL TOWN COUNCIL PAYROLL SYSTEM
         The current payroll system is managed by Tom Carroll Associates who are certified accountants.  The Finance Officer provides the accountants with the gross figures for the salaries of the staff who then calculate the appropriate National Insurance and Tax obligations and send the figures back to the Town Hall for production of the appropriate cheque for HM Revenue & Customs, the payment of the salaries and the production of the payslips.  This service costs £744 inc. VAT p.a.  Tom Carroll Associates provide very little in the way of advice or help to the officers of the Council they mere provide the calculation based on information provided by the officers.

        The alternative to the service is to bring the payroll system back in house.  The same service could be provided by Sage 50 Payroll which is a software add on to our current financial package.  This would cost £360 inc. VAT p.a. and is actually the same system as used by Tom Carroll Associates.  This is a saving of £384 p.a.  This change would mean that a significant saving could be made in time and resources and maintain our compliance with the PAYE Tax regime.

Recommendations:

1. That Council agree to bring the current pay roll system back in house;
2. That the report be noted.
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    3.  CHRISTMAS EVENTS 
Members will be aware that they had previously agreed to provide a Christmas lunch and Christmas hampers for some residents of the Town Council area.  The Christmas lunch would be provided to those who were able to get to the Town Hall and Christmas hampers would be provided for those who were housebound or had limited mobility.  The request for nominations for the lunch was posted on the website and closed on Friday 31st October as the maximum number of participants had been reached.  The cap for the lunch was set at 100 residents.  This was due to the size of the room and the mobility equipment used by some of the participants.  The proposed budget for the lunch is £900.  This covers the cost of the lunch plus raffle prizes as well as the services of a singer who has agreed to provide entertainment for a nominal fee.  The lunch will take place on Tuesday 9th December starting at 11.30 am.  Delta taxis have been approached to provide transport.
The request for nominations for the hampers will be advertised on the website from Friday 7th November.  This provides a break from the request for lunch nominees and hopefully will avoid confusion.  The maximum number of hampers we hope to provide is 80.  The proposed budget for this is £900.  This is a calculation based on last year’s hampers and the fact that the price of basic foods has increased.  However, it is anticipated that bulk purchasing of the components of the hampers will reduce the overall outlay.  Last year we provided in each hamper: 2 tins of soup, a jar of strawberry jam, sugar, tea, coffee, tin of corned beef, tin of fruit cocktail, a box of shortbread, 6 mince pies and a Christmas pudding.  The hampers will be prepared on 15th December for delivery on 16th December.

Recommendations:
1. That the budget for the Christmas Lunch be approved;
2. That the budget for the Christmas hampers be approved;
3. That the report be noted.
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4.      CHRISTMAS CLOSEDOWN 2014
Members will recall that each year the Council offices close for the Christmas period.  This year Christmas Day falls on a Thursday.  Therefore, the office will close at 1.00 pm on Wednesday 24th December for the Christmas break and not reopen until January 2015.  The breakdown is as follows:
	Wednesday 24th December 
	Close at 1.00 pm

	Thursday 25th December
	Closed (Bank Holiday)

	Friday 26th December
	Closed (Bank Holiday)

	Monday 29th December
	Closed (Reserved Annual Leave)

	Tuesday 30th December
	Closed (Reserved Annual Leave)

	Wednesday 31st December
	Closed (Privilege Day)

	Thursday 1st January 
	Closed (Bank Holiday)



This would mean a return to work on Friday 2nd January 2015.  However, exceptionally, it is proposed to close for this day as well with the staff taking a day’s annual leave to cover this.  If this is accepted then the office would reopen on Monday 5th January 2015.  This presents a considerable saving in utilities whilst the office is closed.  There is also a reduction in the cost of the security for the period as we are charged a 50% rate whilst the office is closed.  However, arrangements can be made to increase the levels of patrols provided by G4S whilst the building is closed at a cost of £15.00 per patrol.

        Recommendations:
1. That Council approve the granting of an additional day’s leave to the staff to be taken on Wednesday 31st December 2014;
2. That Council approve the closure arrangements for the Town Hall offices including the additional day closure on 2nd January 2015;
3. That the report be noted.
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